FELSENTHAL CITY COUNCIL
MEETING
07/14/2020
4:30 PM
Town Hall

A quorum being established, Mayor Newbury called the meeting to order. At roll call the following members
were present: Mr. Holland, Mr. Newbury, and Ms. Seymore. Ms. Jones and Ms. Linder were not present.
Roll Call

Ms. Seymore moved, and it was seconded by Mr. Newbury, to accept the minutes of the previous meeting.
(6-09-20). The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Old business
The 2" Water Test for the water tower was fine and we are back to normal.

The CCR Reports are on the July Water bills, on our website, and on our Facebook page, as well as posted on
our bulletin board here at the Town Hall. A hard copy can be picked up at the office.

The newspaper subscription can be viewed on the | pad that was loaned to each subscriber by El Dorado
News Times. Ms. Gilmore gave the Council a demonstration of how the | pad works.

Mr. Culp has been instructed to, at his earliest convenience, to order and install the speed bumps approved
at the last council meeting.

We received from ADH a letter, dated June 22, 2020, advising the town that we have had our “significant
deficiency” status lifted. We no longer have any deficiencies in our water tank and system, according to ADH.

New Business
We learned this week that the Simmons Bank will be closing their last day will be October 9, 2020,

Ms. Seymore, moved and it was seconded by Mr. Holland, to accept the Financial Reports as written for
the month of (June 2020). The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Mr. Newbury, moved and it was seconded by Mr. Holland, to adjourn the meeting. The roll call vote was
unanimous. The motion passed.
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